
Sandhill E-News
Week of February 1, 2021

Message from Mr. Johnson:

Hi Sandhill Families!

I hope all is well with you and your family. THIS WEEK WAS AWESOME!
We had so many students back in person with their familiar Sandhill
staff members, friends, and siblings. Check out some of the fun photos
below from these days.

We are continuing to work on the e�ciency of the drop-off and pick-up procedures. As you continue to
work on this with us, please do your best to stay in your vehicle and to move through our parking lot
safely. As a reminder, our in person classes start promptly at 7:45 AM each morning and virtual
lessons start at 8:00 AM. We can't wait to see you each day!

If after checking out the content in our E-Newsletter you are still left with questions or concerns, please
contact the main o�ce at 608-877-5400. We are always happy to chat with you.

Stay warm, enjoy the snow (projected), and have a great week!
Bob (Mr. Johnson)
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Join us for a Three-Part Community Viewing & Discussion of
Documentary “13th”
The Stoughton Area School District Board of Education invites the Stoughton community to the three-
part viewing and discussion of the documentary “13th” (2016) by �lmmaker Ava DuVernay. The �lm
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explores the history of racial inequality in the United States, focusing on
the fact that the nation's prisons are disproportionately �lled with
African Americans.

We will convene virtually on three Monday evenings, February 22, March
8 and March 22, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. Each session we will view a half
hour of the documentary, followed by facilitation discussion and deeper
exploration facilitated by restorative justice practitioners from Small Fire.

This opportunity is free to all and requires advance registration. You can register here and learn more
here. This event is hosted by the Stoughton Area School District Board of Education.

Lunch Update for Hybrid Students Grades
3-5

Effective Monday, February 1, lunch will be available for hybrid students
grades 3-5 on in-person instruction days. Sign up is no longer required.

As a reminder, if your hybrid student in grades 3-5 wishes to receive breakfast for all 7 days and lunch
for virtual instruction days, please sign up for Thursday evening onsite meal pick up. Learn more here.
If you are currently signed up: please DO NOT submit a new request. You will receive an email directly
from Jenny McKenna asking you to con�rm if you will continue with weekly onsite pickup or if you
would like to move to lunch on in person days only.

https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwlcumvqz4uHtZRgca0xBQZBEMXDBXuYCXt
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Zoom Link for 12:30 -1:00 Community BuildingZoom Link for 12:30 -1:00 Community Building

From the virtual desk of NHA:

Check out Miracles from Molecules for a simple strategy for teaching
your children character and helping them see the greatness that you see
in them.

To your (and your child’s) GREATNESS, Humanity, & Signi�cance!!!
Amy Ruck
amy ruck@stoughton k12 wi us

https://zoom.us/j/99713749554
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Reminder of Our District's Allergies Policy
We are a nut-aware district and ask that our students and families be
aware and considerate of the medical needs of our students. We
strongly discourage sending any nut or nut products to school with your
children. For more information on our allergen policy, click here. 

Procedures for positive students and those
identified as close contacts for in-person
students
When we are informed of a positive case, we will immediately complete
contact tracing. Once a student is identi�ed as a close contact they will
need to be sent home immediately. Families will receive communication
from the school nurse and building staff informing the family of the close
contact and when your student is eligible to return to the building as long
as they did not develop covid symptoms during their quarantine. If there
is a status change during quarantine such as test results or symptom development, please contact
our health assistant Tammy Wirag (877-5204) or Laurel Gretebeck (877-5405) to determine if the

Working For Kids - News and Notables

PROCESS ART PRESENTATION - Ms. ERGAS
At the January WFK meeting, Ms. Ergas talked to us about "process art." Check out her presentation at
the link below.
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1styubDqN0hQQLS7mrnDfM5jloY91xkmZRzeU6X4IhZQ/edi
t?usp=sharing

NEXT WFK MEETING - Monday, February 8
Look for Zoom link in an upcoming News & Notables

WANT TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE AT SANDHILL? JOIN THE WFK BOARD! 
The Sandhill Working for Kids group is a combination of parents and school staff who volunteer to
bring events and educational opportunities to the children and families of Sandhill Elementary. We plan
and prepare for all the wonderful events that happen during the school year (during non-COVID-19
times). We also coordinate fundraising events that bene�t our Sandhill families. We have raised funds
for a variety of things, including Chromebooks, rollerblades, art supplies, ukuleles, and playground
equipment. We also organize events for the amazing Sandhill staff throughout the year, including
back-to-school breakfast, Friday staff snacks, conference dinner, staff appreciation week, and more.

http://www.boarddocs.com/wi/stoughton/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=ASFMW65D2F5E
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1styubDqN0hQQLS7mrnDfM5jloY91xkmZRzeU6X4IhZQ/edit?usp=sharing
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return date needs to be adjusted for students at the high school. If required to quarantine from our
building, students will be expected to attend classes virtually until their date of return. 

If you suspect your student is Covid positive or is showing symptoms of Covid please keep them home
and have them tested. Upon the receipt of a positive test result, please complete the necessary
documentation on the district covid resource page so we can begin the contact tracing process.

Hybrid Families: A Note from Health
Services about Medications and Masking
Symptoms
Unless your child has a known health condition such as an injury or
migraine that would require a pain reliever (like Tylenol or ibuprofen), we
are asking that you do not provide these during this school year as these
medications could mask (cover up) symptoms of COVID-19. If these
medications are needed, please have your child’s healthcare provider
sign the medication form and indicate a speci�c timeframe. In addition, if
your child needs to have cough drops at school, the medication form will also have to be signed by
your child’s healthcare provider and indicate a speci�c timeframe. This completed form needs to be
returned to your child's school o�ce before any medication is given at school.

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/covid-19/health-safety
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScD6r__tC73kdnqXUv4BO7uPdQjg-xmafugEIqAAQpdb-OC6g/viewform
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1564409990/stoughton/tegbunrobytatixzv4u8/medication_form_request_for_administration_preK_to_8.pdf
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Contactless Library Book Check OutContactless Library Book Check Out

We are continuing to offer curbside pickup for library books. Students can still put books on hold
through Destiny Discover on our E-Library website. When the books are ready, Mrs. Fingerson will

reach out to students and families.

Click here to request district technology supportClick here to request district technology support

https://stoughton.follettdestiny.com/common/welcome.jsp?context=saas84_4879780
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District A/B CalendarDistrict A/B Calendar

Sandhill In-Person Master ScheduleSandhill In-Person Master Schedule

Sandhill Reopening FAQSandhill Reopening FAQ

Past Newsletters:
Week of 8/17/2020 Week of 8/24/2020 Week of 8/31/2020
Week of 9/7/2020 Week of 9/14/2020 Week of 9/21/2020
Week of 9/28/2020 Week of 10/5/2020 Week of 10/12/2020
Week of 10/19/2020 Week of 10/26/2020 Week of 11/2/2020
Week of 11/9/2020 Week of 11/16/2020 Week of 11/23/2020
Week of 11/30/2020 Week of 12/7/2020 Week of 12/14/2020
Week of 12/21/2020 Week of 1/11/2021 Week of 1/18/2021
Week of 1/25/2021 Week of 2/1/2021
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Facebook @WeAreStoughton

Contact Information

Mr. Johnson - Principal - 877-5401
Ms. Halverson - Dean of Students - 877-5422
Ms. Plank - Administrative Assistant - 877-5402
Mrs. Holverson - Health Assistant - 877-5404
Mrs. Dybevik - School Psychologist - 877-5410
Mr. Anderson - School Counselor - 877-5406
Ms. McDermot - School Social Worker - 877-5423

1920 Lincoln Avenue, Stoughto… Bob.Johnson@stoughton.k12.w…

(608) 877-5400 stoughton.k12.wi.us/sandhill-el…

https://www.facebook.com/stoughtonschools/
http://www.twitter.com/@WeAreStoughton
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